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Evening. I’m John Dacombe.
Last month’s snow events clearly demonstrated a host of shortcomings with the City of Nanaimo’s response to snow and ice blocking active transportation routes and bus stops.
By my estimates, 90% of Nanaimo’s sidewalks and bus stops remained uncleared through February’s snowfalls.
The most egregious offender wasn’t the little old lady who cannot shovel. It was malls, major retailers, SD68, churches, industrial properties, and the City itself.
And in many cases, those big property owners did a great job clearing their parking lots and roads, while either ignoring the sidewalks a few feet away or actively blocking them.
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This meant school kids had to walk to school on busy streets, person with disabilities and the elderly were trapped in their homes for days, and even healthy, able adults were forced into dangerous situations on busy streets. Luckily, nobody was killed – this time.
And it was a massive disincentive for anyone thinking about taking up active transportation.
This was an opportunity for this administration to demonstrate that terms like 8 to 80 city, complete streets, and walkable cities were more than just empty campaign slogans.




CITY POLICIES 
VERSUS REALITY
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The City’s own policies claim that pedestrians, bicycles and transit users should get priority over cars, but the reality during February’s period of snow accumulation was the exact opposite – as it always is. Here are the three ways that failure manifested itself:
1. Communications;
2. Operations; and
3. Enforcement.



COMMUNICATIONS
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First, communications:
It was only on Monday, February 11 – four days after the first major accumulation - that the city communicated anything telling residents and property owners that they need to keep sidewalks clear.
And that was buried at the bottom of a news release, and did not mention that this is a mandatory bylaw requirement. 
The only other city communications were web statements on February 14 and 15 that again never mentioned this is a bylaw requirement.
And it was only on February 19, 11 days after the first major snowfall, and after extended public outrage and media coverage, that the mayor spoke publicly about this issue.




COMMUNICATIONS
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Instead, the City’s senior Bylaw manager essentially admitted to Nanaimo News Now on February 15 that there would be no enforcement, overtly undermining a standing City bylaw.
Rules without enforcement are pointless.



OPERATIONS
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Next, operations:
Here’s a photo of a City vehicle piling snow up right around a bus stop along a snow-clear and traffic-free four lanes of Stewart.
This scene was repeated all over the city, at bus stops, cross walks, sidewalks, and bike lanes.
I recognize the City does not have the capacity to clear all these things – but don’t make an already bad situation worse by making it even harder for non-drivers to get around.




OPERATIONS
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And here’s Bowen Road 7 days after the first major snowfall. The City was diligent in clearing 5 lanes of roadway, while about 8 feet of sidewalks was left impassable.
The City needs to consider balancing the requirements of pedestrians against the requirements of cars. Instead of plowing snow off the road and onto the sidewalk, why not plow so there are 2 or 3 lanes of traffic and at least 1 sidewalk? New operational protocols needs to be explored by both staff and Council.



ENFORCEMENT
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Finally, enforcement:
Again, the City stated it would not be issuing tickets for this bylaw offence. 
This was an utter failure in changing non-compliant behaviour – not to mention in revenue generation.
Nothing will change these behaviours faster than financial penalties. And if people know there will be no financial penalties, expect no change in behaviours. That’s human nature.



SOLUTIONS
• BETTER COMMUNICATIONS WITH THE 

PUBLIC
• BETTER INTERNAL COMMUNICATIONS 

WITH STAFF
• CONSISTENT MESSAGING

• BETTER OPERATIONAL PROTOCOLS
• PROACTIVE ENFORCEMENT

• OR AT LEAST REACTIVE 
ENFORCEMENT

• A CULTURE CHANGE AT THE CITY
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I’ve lived in Nanaimo for three winters, and for every one of those years, there has been at least a week where sidewalks are clogged with snow. So this is a yearly issue, not a one-off.
So how do you fix this so it doesn’t happen AGAIN next year:
1. timely and complete communications with the public;
2. timely and complete internal communications with your staff;
3. Consistent messaging by senior managers and Councillors – not undercutting your own city bylaws and policies; 
4. Considering new operational protocols that actually think about more than just cars;
5. Enforcing existing bylaws, starting with those large property owners who have the capacity to easily fulfill their obligations; and, most importantly:
A REAL cultural shift. Empty statements and policies without action are useless. The City needs to actually start demonstrating a change of attitude, not just throw out empty platitudes. This period of snow was a perfect – and missed - opportunity to demonstrate a cultural shift. Let’s hope next winter is different.



COMMENTS?

QUESTIONS?
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In 2017 – a pretty bad year for snowfall –  the City issued a whopping 8 tickets for failure to remove snow and ice, but ripped up every single ticket. Revenue generated: $0.
The City literally made more money from skateboarding on the highway than it did from this offence.
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SD68 failure to clear sidewalks- this was 1645 Thursday when school had been open for 1 day. Did anyone from the City communicate with SD68 on their almost universal lack of sidewalk clearing?
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Snow pushed from a private lot onto E&N trail. No fine apparently issued, even though complaints were filed.
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Safety last.
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